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Staffing Changes 
We have a few changes for next term which are unavoidable. Ms Kilday is unable to work for the full term in 1/2M so 
we have Ms Alyce Murphy working 2 days a week with Mrs Jones in this grade. Mrs Bishop will not be staying on 
with us so for the first 5 and a half weeks Mr Simmons will take music in place of art. We then have Ms Kilday 
running art for a week and a half and then I still have to cover the rest of the term. Ms Kilday will return in Term 4 to 
teach art. 
 
Finally, congratulations to Mrs Deb Dean who is going to be working at St Pauls for the rest of the year. We wish her 
the very best and will miss her. This leaves a couple of days a week for me to cover in FM and for general time 
release. Ms Boddy and I will be working on this over the holidays. 
 
New Building and Changes for Term 3 – IMPORTANT PLEASE READ! 
We have been moving things into the new building in preparation for starting there next term. This is still up 
in the air so please keep an eye out on Sentral and Facebook for updates about what is happening. If the 
current building gets demolished during the holidays, we will be following the plans set out in the previous 2 
newsletters so please ensure you know which entries will be closed and which are accessible. 
 
Keep smiling and take care, 
 
Gillian Connolly  
I Acknowledge the Traditional Custodians of this land where I work and live, and pay my respects to elders past, present and emerging. I 
extend that Acknowledgement to all other Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people in Australia. I acknowledge that the land is stolen land 
and the GunnaiKurnai people have never ceded their sovereignty on these lands and treaties are yet to be negotiated. 

 

Dates for the 
Diary 2023 

 
 

Term 3 
 

10th July 
Start Term 3 

 
19th July 

Regional Winter 
Sports 

 
9th – 11thAugust 
Grade 5/6 Camp 

 
 

  

 

Our Vision 
At Hazelwood North Primary School, we are a community of life-long learners who are 

inclusive, kind, and curious. We are problem solvers who work together with confidence to 
strive for growth and excellence. 

 

 
 
 
Today is only a short bulletin as due to the move it has been difficult to complete a newsletter. I 
can’t believe we are halfway through the year already! Thank you to all our staff, students and 
parents for a terrific term of learning and special events. I love how our community comes 
together and supports each other to the benefit of our students. 
 
I am very excited to be taking long service leave and heading to Canada for the first 4 weeks of 
term. I am confidently leaving Kate Boddy in charge who will be working full-time. Mr 
Atherton will be stepping into the Leading Teacher 3 days a week and Mr Simmons will be 
covering his grade. I look forward to catching up with you all when I get back (although 
heading to camp with possible jet lag might be interesting!) 
 


